
 
AGENDA 

Oak Hills Elementary PTO Meeting 
Monday, November 17, 2014 at 7 p.m. 

Oak Hills Elementary Library 
In Attendance:  Kristin Hamann, Glen Rutherford, Lark Asbury, Wendy Turinsky, Brenda Zak, Lurraine Carver, Tony 

Davis, Sheri McLoughlin, Cynthia Benfield, Will Gingell, Michelle McGhee, Courtney Ivy, Scott Cunningham, Alicia 
Bermudez, Teresa Nase, Kathryn Webster 

Topic Presenter Notes 
Welcome & 
Introductions 

Kristin Hamann, PTO 
President Intros & What are we thankful for…. 

Principal Update Glen Rutherford, Interim 
Principal 

• All is well J 
• Community Events that we will be involved 

in this coming winter will be announced 
soon. 

• Cheryl will know at the end of this week 
what the Dr suggests for her next steps. 

Treasurer Update  Will Gingell, Tony Davis, 
Treasurers 

• Jog A Thon raised 10k more then last year.  
We had a goal for 40k this year and we 
raised 46k. 

• Box Tops – encourage families to do this 
easy fundraiser.   

• Party Budgets will be in teacher’s baskets 
soon. 

Vice President 
Update 

Wendy Turinsky, Vice 
President 

• Musicville – all 85 kids who applied will be 
in the production.  We will need volunteers 
to help. 

• Turkey Trot – “Although	
  we	
  traditionally	
  
allow	
  the	
  students	
  to	
  vote	
  on	
  the	
  non-­‐
profit	
  that	
  will	
  benefit	
  from	
  the	
  Turkey	
  
Trot,	
  we	
  know	
  our	
  community	
  will	
  want	
  to	
  
stand	
  behind	
  our	
  neighbors	
  who	
  have	
  lost	
  
so	
  much,”	
  said	
  Cyndie	
  Pelto,	
  Turkey	
  Trot	
  
Chair.	
  	
  “The	
  community	
  support	
  has	
  been	
  
incredible.	
  	
  I’ve	
  been	
  getting	
  non-­‐stop	
  
messages	
  from	
  community	
  members	
  
asking	
  how	
  they	
  can	
  help.	
  	
  Designating	
  our	
  
Turkey	
  Trot	
  funds	
  to	
  those	
  displaced	
  by	
  this	
  
devastating	
  fire	
  is	
  exactly	
  what	
  our	
  
community	
  wants.” 

• Working	
  on	
  a	
  Virtual	
  Race	
  component	
  for	
  
people	
  who	
  won't	
  be	
  in	
  town	
  on	
  
Thanksgiving,	
  but	
  would	
  still	
  like	
  to	
  help...	
  I	
  
will	
  have	
  more	
  details	
  on	
  that	
  tomorrow,	
  
but	
  you	
  can	
  mention	
  it.	
  :-­‐)	
  	
  People	
  will	
  get	
  
emailed	
  a	
  Virtual	
  Race	
  Bib	
  that	
  they	
  can	
  
wear	
  during	
  their	
  run	
  on	
  
Thanksgiving...wherever	
  it	
  might	
  be.	
  
	
  



 

Popcorn Machine 
Update 

Kristin Hamann, PTO 
President 

• The archaic popcorn machine has never 
been serviced….& it needs help!   

• A few options: equal to current model @ 
$1400 w/cart ($700) and easier cleaning. 

• $300 dollars to clean and service our current 
model.   

• Kristin Proposes to order a new one with a 
cart – Lark and Wendy 2nd.  All in favor. 

Dream Big Kick-
Off 

Kristin Hamann, PTO 
President 

Discussion of Legacy Gift(s) 
• Track – several would like this to be our 

legacy gift– Lark will be looking into 
possibility of regrind from Nike for the 
building of this track. Will is contacting 
other schools that have been through this 
process. 

• Weather shade for our playground 
• ADA Accessible playground features 
• Green Team Projects 

(Big projects like the above involve the District – we 
will be looking into advice of what our next steps 
should be.) 

Grant Committee 
Presents 

Cortney Ivey, Committee 
Chair 

• Sam & Stan are our professional grant 
writers 

• What does Oak Hills need – How about the 
Green Team to help support them – getting 
up and running. 

• Funding of the Arts for our school 
• Sam will be the Green Team leader for 

Grant Writing. 
• Survey the teachers – what do they want 

academically? 

Share the Joy Toy 
Drive 

Kristin Hamann,PTO 
President 

Runs from Dec. 2nd – Dec.12th 
• We will not be participating in this due to 

what our community needs right now.  

Event Evaluation 
Form 

Kristin Hamann, PTO 
President 

See separate attachment. 
- It will be available online. 
- Jog a Thon team will be the first event to 

complete this  

Sock-Hop Update Kristin Hamann, PTO 
President 

Friday, Jan. 30, 2015.  Need Vote to approve 
anticipated expenses. 

- Kristin Will be the chairperson  
- Snacks for sale 
- DJ $395 – Kristin motioned to vote – 

Brenda 2nd the motion and all in favor. 
- Photo booth 

Bingo Night 
Update 

Kristin Hamann, PTO 
President 

Thursday, March 12, 2015 
- Kim will Chair! (Thank you !!!!!) 

STEM night 
Committee 
Presents 

Brenda Zak, Committee 
Chair 

Thursday, April 2nd, 2015 
- Familiar science fair stuff 
- Expanding to include engineering, 

mathematics, and physics areas.   
- Inclusive to all families even for those who 

choose not to do a project; teacher/volunteer 



hosted STEM break out sessions.  
- Asks for $500 more additional on top of 

their current budget.   
- Kristin proposes STEM night budget to be 

raised to $1150 – Michelle 2nd and all in 
favor. 

Committee/Parent 
questions, 
concerns, feedback 

All 

- Nov. 21st is Spirit Day and its “Time 
Machine Day” 

- Book Fair @ Barnes n Noble this Thursday 
the 20th  

- OH Book Fair 12/8 – 12/12 
 

NEXT PTO MEETING: Monday, December 8th, 2014 at 2:45 p.m. 

Oak Hills Elementary Library 

 

	
  


